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McClure United Church newsletter 

February, 2022 

 

LET YOUR LIGHT SHINE. 
Diane, shared this prayer with the Worship committee the other night 

and its words have fed my soul all week.  It is a prayer adapted by Rachel Held 
Evans from Alcuin of York and can be found in  

Rachel’s book: Searching for Sunday: loving, leaving and find the church, 2015, 
Nelson Books, pg. 109 

 

God, go with us.  Help us to be an honour to the church. 
Give us the grace to follow Christ’s word, 

To be clear in our task and careful in our speech. 
Give us open hands and joyful hearts. 

Let Christ be on our lips. 
May our lives reflect a love of truth and compassion. 

Let no one come to us and go away sad. 
May we offer hope to the poor 
and solace to the disheartened. 

Let us so walk before God’s people, 
That those who follow us might come into his kindom. 
Let us sow living seeds, words that are quick with life, 

That faith may be the harvest in people’s hearts. 
In word and in example let your light shine 

in the dark like the morning star. 
Do not allow the wealth of the world or its enchantment 

flatter us into silence as to your truth. 
Do not permit the powerful, or judges, 

or our dearest friends 
keep us from professing what is right. 

Amen. 
 

 
Friends:  

As we move into February 2022 still having to deal with a pandemic, which has caused us to shift our worship 
life once again to be online,   
As we consider our budget at the Congregational meeting on the 27th  and the challenges Covid has brought to 
our financial life,   
As we move through another set of online zoom committee meetings, carefully attending to the administration 
and mission of our church hemmed in by restriction, we can feel a bit weary 

 
I pray, we might have the grace to follow Christ, even when we are tired, that our hands might remain open, and our 
words echo that of the Christ.  I pray we might continue to offer hope to the poor, and comfort to the broken 
hearted.  May our lives reflect a love of truth and compassion.  Even when our bones ache with exhaustion, let us 
keep sowing living seeds and words that are quick with life. 

 
Fellow travelers let your light shine in the dark like the morning star.  
Peace and strength to you,  
Debra 

What’s inside? 
 

1. Message from Debra 
2. With Sympathy & Baptism 
2. Congregational Meeting 
3. Rainbow Village News 
4. – 6. News & Events  
4. Amy Volunteers needed 
5. Thank you  
7.-8. Outreach & Refugee 
Comm. 
8.” Plant a Heart “  
9. McClure Place Association  
10. McClure Place Residents 
11. Back page 
12. Calendar 
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Holding you gently in prayer...  
 

All who have experienced grief & loss in its many forms 
 
The family and friends of Mildred McDonald 
Violet Anne Jones and family on the death of her husband Don 
The family and friends of Sharon Hoffman 
Brenda Hennessey and family on the death of her husband Peter  
Richard Clark and family on the death of his wife Irene  
The family and friends of Clem Bernhardson  
Peggy Baugh and family on the death of her husband Don  
Pauline Albinet and family on the death of her husband Adrien 
 
 

Celebrations  
 BAPTISM: 

 

January 16 - Sophie Hannah Haddad, child of Meghan and Tony Haddad 
January 16 - Luke Anthony Haddad, child of Meghan and Tony Haddad 
 

 

Our Sincere Sympathies 
 

Save The Date:  McClure United Church Congregational Meeting 
Sunday, February 27, 2022, 1:00PM 

(Using Zoom Conferencing) 
The purpose of this meeting is to present the 2022 Operating Budget and the 2022 Capital Plan and Budget.  
This gathering/meeting is very important in the life and work of McClure Church!  
 
This is an opportunity for members and adherents to connect, discuss, and ask questions about the financial 
situation of our community of faith. The Board needs your input and feedback as we all live out our faith. 
 
We hope you will plan to attend and participate.  The Congregational Meeting will be convened using the Zoom 
platform that was used for last year’s AGM.  (Yes, it would be so much better to meet in person but for now you 
can connect with your phone, computer or device.)   Watch for announcements about the process and 
documents in the next few weeks. 
 
Terry Clark, Chair of the Board 
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Amy’s House Volunteer Needed 
 

We need volunteers to serve breakfast at Amy’s 
House beginning in March.  Volunteers begin at 8am and 
pour coffee or juice, and serve up cereal or oatmeal, and 
pop the toast.  We need volunteers for specific mornings 
and some as casual back-ups. 

   
If you are ready to volunteer and are fully 

vaccinated, call Debra, and she will make arrangements 
to get you trained and scheduled to serve.  If you are a 
bit unsure if this job is for you, we can team you with 
someone so you can give it a try.  Just a  warning once 
you start hanging out with the wise and good residents 
of Amy’s you will be hooked.   

 
Also, we are looking for someone to take on the 

job of scheduling the workers for this important ministry. 
So, if you think you might be someone who can make 
phone calls, maintain a roster of workers please contact 
Debra asap.  
 
 
 

News & Events  

 
 

Saturday Morning Women’s and Men’s Gatherings 
 

mailto:biram@shaw.ca
mailto:debra.b@shaw.ca
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Life happens… I loved this phrase that Debra used the Sunday we learned about the Baptism of Jesus.  Life 
happens during worry-filled days - in families, in schools, on the streets, at the Food Banks, in nursing homes and 
in churches.  Debra reminded us that though we may be hurt or afraid or just very tired of this pandemic, Jesus 
has already gone ahead of us to lead the way. These words give me such comfort and hope.  
  
When I am frustrated or unsure or just overwhelmed at times during my year as Chair of the Board, I need to 
stop and think about and be grateful for all those of you who have gone before me and are walking along with 
me.  I am not alone.  
 

Thank you to Debra, Laura, Irene, Pam, McClure Place staff and residents, the Board, our music people, Elaine, 
office volunteers, committees, Adam (our grade 10 Rural Connect “techie”).  A special shout out to the group 
who operated the Genie-lift and stapled up the sound fabric in the Sanctuary!  Thanks to the ushers and greeters 
and registrars who have helped us to work our way through the first few Sundays of in-building worship.  Church 
life is happening, and I am so thankful! 
 
Because church life is happening, we are finding some places where you may feel you are able and ready to lend 
a hand…Some people like to do the hands-on kind of work, nuts and bolts people - The Property Committee has 
spots for you.  Some like to use their creative talents to make our Sanctuary look inviting and holy - The Worship 
Centre Subcommittee needs you.  And others like to see the big picture and plan or help to manage projects - 
Our Capital Planning team has a place for you.  Laura told us that there are jobs related to Rural Connect where 
we just need someone to press a button.  I’m sure there’s a little more to it than that but maybe it’s just right for 
you.  
Life happens…church life is happening.   
Covid is still a concern for all of us, but we can still do many tasks using our gifts and talents and time.   

Terry Clark, Board Co-Chair  
 

 
The Outreach committee would like to extend a huge Thank You to all those who contributed items and cash 

donations to Egadz before Christmas.  Many people will benefit from the hygiene items, toques, scarves and 
mitts, and baby items that were donated.  Also, $2250.00 was donated.  When the items were being delivered, 
the Egadz staff commented on the incredible generosity of the McClure Church community over many years. 
Thanks again.  

Cheryl Kosowan-Kirk 

 

 

Socks for the Homeless 
It is never too late to say Thank you.   Thanks to all who donated to the Socks for the Homeless project.  The 
socks that were distributed were appreciated by all, and the money that was donated was used to purchase items 
or gift cards to put into the socks, or gift cards to be given to the community support officers.  They use the 
money to take clients out for coffee or lunch and spend time with them.  What a wonderful gift!  I especially 
want to thank the youth group who donated socks that they donated to the Lighthouse.  Together we were able 
to donate over 125 socks this year.  Thanks also to the Outreach Committee for their help with the collection and 
sorting. This is just one of the projects during the Advent and Christmas season that we at McClure participate in 
and your generosity humbles me.  McClure you are awesome!   God Bless you all!                            Carol Claypool 
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News & Events  

 
 Did You Know?? 

Hey McClure Folks, did you know that $332.00 
was donated to the 

Northern Saskatchewan Hospital Chaplaincy  
from collections  

at the Christmas Eve church services? 
 

This helping organization provides pastoral care 
and companionship to those who find themselves 
in one of the three Saskatoon hospitals. 
 
         Also, did you know that  
the Honey Sales were a great hit again this year? 
We thank Joe and Janet Olson for their delicious honey 
(Lucky Beez Apiary) and their willingness to share their 
profits with a helping organization.   
This year we were able to assist Global Gathering 
with a donation of $360.  Global Gathering 
helps refugees and immigrants with various needs, 
including English classes, housing, and survival in a 
new country.  
 
Thanks to all those who bought the honey, and a 
big McClure thank you to Irene for selling honey 
from the church office.  What a great team! 
 

 Are you a Broadview subscriber? 
Here is what’s coming up in the March issue: 
 
• Canada's Most Famous Chaplain 
Herbie Kuhn isn't just the announcer for the Toronto Raptors. He's also their longtime spiritual coach. 
• Tiny Perfect Forests 
An innovative Japanese method can grow mature forests 10 times faster than usual. It represents a dramatic 
evolution in our understanding of what trees do. 
• Spiritual Care 
How First United in Vancouver's Downtown Eastside is creating a safe space for Indigenous people to heal from 
trauma. 
Would you like to be a Broadview subscriber? Contact the church office, and we can make it happen!    
Subscriptions through McClure cost only $25 per year for 8 issues. 
Formerly known as the United Church Observer, Broadview is a Canadian magazine focused on national and 
international issues of spirituality, justice, and ethical living as well as United Church of Canada news and perspectives 
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PUZZLE AND FICTION BOOK SALE 

Hopefully the Covid numbers will be low enough for us to go ahead with the sale. 
We plan to use two large spaces in order to facilitate distancing. We will mandate masks and hand sanitizing. 
There will be more details in the February newsletter out the end of January. Until then, perhaps set aside puzzles you have 
completed and fiction books you have read.  
 
Contacts: If you are unsure of what we prefer in the way of book and puzzle donations, please contact one of us.  
Sandy Hoenecke 306-374-5012 (rhoenecke@sasktel.net) 
Marlene Kells 306-374-0238 
 
DUE TO THE OMICRON VARIANT AND OUR CONCERN FOR THE SAFETY OF EVERYONE INVOLVED, WE 

HAVE CHOSEN TO POSTPONE OUR SALE. HOPEFULLY WE WILL BE ABLE TO TRY AGAIN FOR A SALE 
SOMETIME IN MAY. 

 

 

PROBABLE 

Outreach & Refugee Committee  

The History of McClure’s Refugee Efforts–Part Six          
In year 2000, the Refugee Committee continued to meet and support a number of individuals in different 
ways but had no major sponsorships.  
 
In 2003, we sponsored a single man, Ater Cagai from Sudan. He was born in 1982. His father was killed in 
1987; his mother fled and left Ater in an orphanage in Waw. In 1989, Ater (7 years old) was abducted by the 
government to join the army, but was rescued in 1991 and went back to the city of Waw where he joined up 
with the Loi family.  
In 2000, the Loi family were accepted as government sponsored refugees, but not Ater. He remained in Waw, 
working illegally where he could have been deported back to Sudan if arrested. 
Ater arrived here in 2003 under our sponsorship. The last word we had was that he was working at the Granary 
here in Saskatoon. 

 
On June 3, 2005, the Sudat family of five from Afghanistan arrived in Saskatoon. They had four sons aged 
13 to 19 years old. We were able to get a three bedroom apartment for them on Appleby Dr for $550/month. 
An update from them in 2009 stated that they had moved to Avenue K South. The youngest boy was in 
Grade 10 and the two oldest boys were at the University of Regina. The third boy, in Grade 12, was thinking of 
going into one of the trades. They thanked the Refugee Committee for all that we did for them. 
 
All of the Refugee articles that have been printed in the Newsletter have been written  
by Joye Binnie, using the Refugee Committee minutes as a reference.  
 
Thank you, Joye, for refreshing our memories of the caring and faithful work of the Refugee Committee and 
McClure congregation over the years. 
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“Plant a Heart for Refugees” is Back 

 
♥ It is now the second year that we will be unable to host the McClure Family Dance in support of our 

Refugee projects. We will really miss this wonderful event and we are hopeful the dance may return at 
a later date. 

 
♥ But last year, Outreach organized the “Plant a Heart for Refugees” fundraising project to replace the 

dance during Covid.  It was a great success, raising $3400.00!  So we are going to go forward with year 
two of this exciting event.    

 
♥ We are asking for donations of any amount for Refugee projects to be mailed, dropped off, or e-

transferred to the Church office.  
Be sure to indicate that this donation is for Refugees. 

 
For each $20.00, we will plant a heart in the snow beside the outdoor sign.   
 

Last year the whole treed area looked so beautiful decorated with these hearts. 
Anyone driving by got a wonderful indication of how important refugees are to our faith community. 

So let's start those hearts sprouting up. Make your donations today! 
 

 
Outreach & Refugee Committee  

How is McClure’s Outreach Money assigned? 
The Outreach Committee would like to keep the congregation informed 

of how and where the funds in our budget are assigned. 
We plan to present 2 or 3 agencies per newsletter. 

 
We consider agencies in these categories: In the World, In the Community and In the Congregation. For 
each potential agency we also consider their other funding, such as government funding, major sponsors, 
or fundraising efforts. We also look at emerging issues and needs in society.  
 
The agencies presented this month: 

1. St Andrew’s College (World): equips those people, called by God, for the work of ministry within 
the United Church of Canada. 

2. Out Saskatoon (Community): the centre serves all genders and sexual orientations, by 
addressing underlying issues which affect the health and welfare of people in this community 

3. Outreach Education Honoraria (Congregation): pays for guest speakers in the area of mission. 
Past events have included Mental Health Conversations and the Blanket Exercise.  
(With Covid concerns, we may not be able to have the usual gatherings). 
 

From Outreach Committee member Diane Higgins 
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REPORT FROM THE BOARD CHAIR OF McCLURE PLACE ASSOCIATION INC.  
January 19, 2022  

The Board of McClure Place Association Inc. (MPAI) has had a rather busy time since last summer for a number of 
reasons, which are only very briefly highlighted in this newsletter item.   
As many in the Tower and at Amy’s will know, and also the Church, we have had some ongoing challenges with our 
building heating system.  Starting in the summer of 2021, we initiated work to upgrade our boiler system and to flush 
the piping system used to convey the heat to each area of our building.  In short, while much of the work has gone 
well, we have had some ongoing challenges, which relate in large measure to the build-up of sludge in our piping 
system, which in turn has impacted various aspects of our boiler operation.  At the moment, it seems that, through 
the work of our contractors, we are getting a good handle on the situation and, fortunately, we were able to maintain 
good heat in the building throughout our very cold weather over the Christmas period.  We hope to wrap up all 
aspects of this work by spring. 
 

Another significant project that is just now well underway is the upgrading of the fire alarm system in the Tower.  
Among other things, the work involves the installation of alarm devices in most of the rooms of each of the 108 
suites in the building so that residents can more easily hear an alarm should it be sounded.  The upgraded system will 
also make it easier for residents to hear any announcements that are made through the public address system.  This 
work is somewhat invasive in that the contractors must spend some time in each suite as they undertake the 
necessary device installations. 
 

One of the major initiatives of this Board year, which will likely to continue into the next Board year as well, is our 
need to address the financial impacts of the conclusion of our agreement with the Saskatchewan Housing 
Corporation (SHC) in April 2024.  As many will know, when the Tower was built and began operations in spring 1989, 
about one-third of the suites were designated for those on relatively low income.  Beyond April 2024, we will no 
longer have the financial support of SHC, and thus we are now considering how we might continue this important 
aspect of the McClure mission.  At this juncture, the work is being led by our SHC Exit Strategy working group, and in 
due course there will be a full report made to the Board and the membership. 

 

Another initiative, which is being led by our Governance Committee, is an updating of what we refer to as the Board 
Manual.  This manual is more or less a working document related to the implementation of the MPAI bylaw (Bylaw 
No. 1).  Much of the updating simply relates to changes in our operations as they have evolved over the past few 
years.  There are a few other items on this committee’s agenda that we also hope to tackle this Board year. 

 

The McClure Place Foundation was established shortly after MPAI was made operational.  It is a registered charitable 
organization, which has a mandate to improve the lives of residents in the McClure Place facility.  While legally 
separate from MPAI, and initially had its own Board, it was rolled into a committee of MPAI a few years ago.  The 
committee is referred to as the Resource Development Committee and is a standing committee of the MPAI Board.   
 

For the most part, the major initiative of the Foundation was its focus on paying off the mortgage of Amy McClure 
House, which was wrapped up in 2018.  Now, the members of the Resource Development Committee, which leads 
the work of the Foundation on behalf of the Board, is actively considering how the Foundation might be rejuvenated.  
Although the work on this matter is just beginning, there is a strong sense that there is no shortage of opportunity for 
how the Foundation can contribute to the McClure mission on a go-forward basis.  We hope to have more to report 
on this work by the end of this Board year or perhaps next year.  

 

The third of the three standing committees of the MPAI Board is that of Finance and Audit (F&A).  This committee is 
very active on a relatively routine basis throughout the Board year.  Meetings are held monthly, financial statements 
are reviewed quarterly, the annual budget is approved annually, and the annual audits of both MPAI and the 
Foundation are overseen.   
 

Of course, the MPAI Finance Manager provides the frontline support in virtually all of these initiatives.  In addition, to 
date this year, F&A has invested some time in developing a Capital Reserve Policy, which is expected to be brought to 
the Board for approval at the February Board meeting.  There are also one or two other initiatives that will be 
undertaken by F&A in due course.                                               Respectfully submitted,   Jim Kells, Chair of MPAI 

 

McClure Place association Inc 
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FOREVER IN MOTION – FIT AFTER 50 
Beat the February blahs with exercise classes led by  
Fran Campbell and JoAnn Hyde 
When: Mondays & Thursdays from 4:00-5:00 pm  
Where: The Sanctuary or Multi-Purpose Room  
What to wear: sturdy runners and comfortable workout clothes  
What to bring: water bottle, weights, tubing or bands, a mat for floor exercises & your mask.  
No equipment will be provided, but we have some bands for sale.   
Physical distancing will be in effect.   

McClure Place Residents  

McClure Place Happenings – January 2022 
 

“To enrich the lives of McClure Place Residents by providing support and service” 
 

 McClure Place Residents enjoyed many special Christmas events and welcomed the New Year of 2022. We 
shall take precautions as the Omicron virus is so active and hope that Covid protocols will keep us safe. The use of 
rapid tests helps us self-monitor if we have been exposed to the virus. 
 For nine years the Saskatoon Council on Aging has held a program for seniors to be active through the cold 
winter months. January began with the Globe Walk; many of us count our steps to help us keep active. In Motion 
exercises, yoga, the walking track, and even housework help our steps to add up. Residents are also signing up for our 
Floor Curling Tournament to take place soon. 
 The McClure van drove residents to enjoy the Enchanted Forest Light Tour; as it was a “warmer” evening, 
many others had the same idea. Social events will include Robbie Burns Day, a time to reflect on Scottish heritage.   
 McClure Place received a grant from the Heritage Fund; a large 86-inch TV and ten iPads were purchased.  
Tech lessons with Quin gave us the opportunity to gain information on the use of these items with the help of the 
smart TV.  Movies, Symphony, and sporting events have been shown on the 86-inch screen for residents’ 
enjoyment.  
 We have amazing volunteers who are instrumental in preparing coffee in the morning, leading exercises, 
recycling, driving the van, and participating in the different committees. Hopefully everyone finds an opportunity to 
share their gifts and talents. We remember those who have passed away and appreciate their contribution to life at 
our home. 
 
Elaine Tall 
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MCCLURE UNITED CHURCH 
www.mcclureunitedchurch.org 

www.facebook.com/McClureUnitedChurchSktn/ 
 

4025 Taylor Street East 
Saskatoon, SK S7H 5N7 

 
Phone: (306) 373-1753 

Fax: (306) 373-3450 
Email: mcclureunitedchurch@shaw.ca 

Ministry Personnel 
Rev. Laura Fouhse 
Rev. Debra Berg 

 
Office Administrator 

Irene Lacoursiere  
 

Music Coordinator 
Shirley Blackburn 

 
 

Newsletter Format Options:   
Our monthly newsletter is available at the 
church website & it’s also e-mailed directly 
to everyone on the e-mail list.  
But, if you prefer to receive a paper copy or 
you need to update your e-mail/contact 
info, please contact the office at: 
306-373-1753 or 
mcclureunitedchurch@shaw.ca 

 
 

Back page 

Passionate about the work, ministry & mission 
of the wider United Church of Canada? 
Please check out these links for news & updates: 
UCC National Newsletters: https://united-
church.ca/e-newsletters 
UCC Mission & Service: https://united-
church.ca/community-and-faith/get-
involved/generosity-through-mission-and-service 
 

Did you know? 
All Worship services & Theme 
Conversations are available at McClure’s 
YouTube Channel: 
www.youtube.com/channel/UCTKNODh
UdibWig5etzkMv8w 
Printed copies of sermons are available at:  
http://mcclureunitedchurch.org/sermons 
  

  

http://www.facebook.com/McClureUnitedChurchSktn/
mailto:mcclureunitedchurch@shaw.ca
mailto:mcclureunitedchurch@shaw.ca
mailto:newsletter@mcclureunitedchurch.org
https://united-church.ca/e-newsletters
https://united-church.ca/e-newsletters
https://united-church.ca/community-and-faith/get-involved/generosity-through-mission-and-service
https://united-church.ca/community-and-faith/get-involved/generosity-through-mission-and-service
https://united-church.ca/community-and-faith/get-involved/generosity-through-mission-and-service
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTKNODhUdibWig5etzkMv8w
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTKNODhUdibWig5etzkMv8w


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

 

 

 

1 
7:00 Outreach  
Committee Meeting*** 

2 
1:00 Regional Bible 

Study*** 

6:30 Zoom Young Adult 
Gathering***  

3 
4:30 Fit After Fifty 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
10:00 Worship Live-stream 
 
 

Video Series: Learning Together**  

  
 
 

7 
4:30 Fit After Fifty 
 

8 
7:00 Property  
Committee Meeting*** 

9 
1:00 Regional Bible 

Study*** 

  

10 
4:30 Fit After Fifty 

11 
 

12 
8:00 Women’s  
                 Gathering*** 

13  
10:00 Worship Live-stream 
 

Video Series: Learning Together**  

  

14 
4:30 Fit After Fifty 
 

15 
7:00 Worship  
Committee Meeting*** 
 
 
 
  Email Book Club 

16 
1:00 Regional Bible 

Study*** 

6:30 Zoom Young Adult 

Gathering***  

  

17 
4:30 Fit After Fifty 
 

18 
 

19 
8:00 Men’s  
                 Gathering*** 
 

20  
10:00 Worship Live-stream 
 

Video Series: Learning Together**  

  
 

~Newsletter Deadline~ 

21    Family Day 

4:30 Fit After Fifty 
 
 

22 
7:00 Board Meeting*** 

23 
1:00 Regional Bible 

Study*** 

  

24  
4:30 Fit After Fifty 

25     26 

27   Transfiguration Sunday 
10:00 Worship Live-stream 
 
Congregational Meeting 
1:00 PM via ZOOM*** 
 

Video Series: Learning Together**  

  

28 
4:30 Fit After Fifty 
 

     

February 2022 

* Various formats posted on Facebook and YouTube 
** on Facebook or YouTube 

*** over Zoom 

At this time, Sunday Worship is continuing 
online, but could possibly return to in-person 
before the end of February. 
 

Any changes to the Worship format will be 
sent out by email, and posted on Facebook, 
and the website 
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